St. Mark Shoreline

18033 15th Place NE Shoreline, WA 98155 www.saintmarkshoreline.org (206) 364-7900

August 31, 2025 Weekly schedule

Sunday, 8/31/25 - Twenty-second Sunday in Ordinary

Time

8:30 am - Sunday Mass (for Saint Matthew parish)

9:55-10:25 am - Choir rehearsal, church

10:30 am - Sunday Mass (for Saint Mark parish)

Monday, 9/1/25 - LABOR DAY

Parish office closed today

9:00 am - Daily Mass (Lam Oi-Ieng, RIP)

2:00 pm - Parish Prayer Team (CANCELLED)

6:30 pm - Family Rosary, church

7:00 pm - Boy Scout troop meeting, cafeteria

7:00 pm - Friends of Saint Francis meeting, hall

Tuesday, 9/2/25

7:00 pm - Women's Grp book study (CANCELLED)

Wednesday, 9/3/25

11:30 am - Women's Group Rosary gathering, hall

5:00 pm - Confessions

6:00 pm - Daily Mass (Soccoro Prepotente, RIP)

Thursday, 9/4/25

Friday, 9/5/25

9:00 am - Daily Mass (Alfred Frates, RIP)

"Day of Adoration" begins immed. following Mass

Saturday, 9/6/25

7:30 am - Lion's Den meeting, hall

9:00 am - Daily Mass (Stanislaw & Adolfa Koziol, RIP)

3:00 pm - Confessions

5:00 pm - Vigil Mass



Mass times

Mon, Fri, Sat: 9:00 am

Wed: 6:00 pm Saturday: 5:00 pm

Sunday: 8:30 am & 10:30 am

Confession times

Wednesdays: 5:00 pm - 6:00 pm **Saturdays**: 3:00 pm - 4:30 pm

(appointments welcome - call Father)

For emergencies involving danger of death please dial (206)-364-7900 x9

Parish Family Pastor

Fr. Ross | call the parish office

Parish Family Parochial Vicar

Fr. Davis | call the parish office

Administration & Stewardship

Todd Chapman | ext. 106 toddc@saintmarkshoreline.org

Bookkeeper

Ruth Neitzel | ext. 108

Faith Formation

Anne Lombard | ext. 105 annel@saintmarkshoreline.org

Parish Involvement

Jeannette Acheson | ext. 100 jeannettea@saintmarkshoreline.org

Facilities Maintenance

| ext. 110

Principal

Kathy Keck | ext. 202 principal@stmss.org http://www.stmss.org



Saint Vincent de Paul Helpline 206-767-6449

Facebook @saintmarkshoreline

YouTube @saintmarkparishshorelinewa

PARISH EVENTS & NEWS



August 24, weekly stewardship report (fiscal year July 1, 2025 - June 30, 2026) St. Mark parish

	Budgeted	Actual	Difference	Online	# In Person	# Online	Givers
Income							
Last Week	NA	\$12,329	NA	\$5,906	78	64	142
Year to Date	NA	\$129,353	NA				

In response to the shooting at Annunciation Catholic School in Minneapolis, Minnesota

Archbishop William E. Lori, VP of the USCCB:

"As a Church, we are following the tragic news from Annunciation School in Minneapolis with heartbreaking sadness. Whenever one part of the Body of Christ is wounded, we feel the pain as if it were our very own children. Let us all beg the Lord for the protection and healing of the entire Annunciation family."

Seattle Archbishop Paul D. Etienne:

"Please pray for all who lost their lives, for this parish and school family, and the families of all who have been impacted. Our human family is in need of so much healing. Let us pray for peace in every human heart."

There will be an **Usher Training Meeting** on **Wednesday**, **Sept. 10**, **2025**, at **6:30** PM in Sullivan Hall.

This meeting is for current ushers and anyone interested in exploring this ministry. Contact the parish office for more information.



Staff Opening at St. Mark Catholic Classical School

We are looking for a person who is available on

Tuesdays throughout the year from 2:30 PM - 6:00 PM to supervise students in our Extended Care Program.

Contact Kathy Keck at <u>principal@stmss.org</u> if you are interested in this opportunity.



Sacraments sign-up

We will have a sign-up sheet available after all Masses on the weekend of September 6–7 for parents to register their children or for interested adults to sign up for upcoming sacraments (Baptism, First Reconciliation & Holy Communion, Confirmation, OCIA).

(This coincides with St. Mark's regular registration weekend, so it's also an opportunity to register for the parish or to update your information.)

Please pray for _

Humberto Bermudez, RIP

August 31, 2025 Parish news & events

Parish Family #12

Operations Update

Parish Family #12,

Our Parish Family's search for a Director of Operations (DOO) was a smashing success! I'm thrilled to announce that **Julianna D'Angelo** has accepted the position of DOO. The DOO is a new position for our Parish Family- a position which will be critical in helping us come together as one Parish Family in the Partners in the Gospel initiative.

Julianna is a familiar face with 2 daughters attending St. Mark Classical School, as well as serving as the CYO Athletic Director for St. Mark & St. Matthew. She brings extensive professional experience in accounting and business practices.



In Julianna's own words:

"As a financial executive and strategic consultant, I have built my 20-year career around helping companies and business owners solve problems and get their companies to a place of financial stability and optimized operations. To be able to use what I've learned from my professional background to aid in getting our Parish Family to a place of operational and financial strength and bringing our Parish Family together is a humbling endeavor I am most honored to participate in. With the help of God- I know we will get there."

We will be introducing Julianna (in person) at St. Mark/St. Matthew (back & forth) the weekend of August 30/31st. Her first official day on site will be September 15.

At the same time, I want to profoundly thank our Parish Administrators (PA)- **Todd Chapman** and **Linda Haptonstall** for serving many faithful years in their roles as Parish Administrators. The DOO position will take on many of the administrative duties as the PA positions come to an end. We are grateful for Linda & Todd's service and look forward to celebrating them individually in this transition. Linda's final day is still to be determined. Todd's final day will be September 18, 2025.

Please join me in welcoming Julianna to our Parish Family as well as thanking Linda and Todd for their years of service!

PARISH EVENTS & NEWS





The parish office will be CLOSED on Labor Day, Monday, September 1st.



Nominations for Parish Family Advisory Committee

Our parish family of St. Mark and St. Matthew is ready to begin a strategic pastoral planning process. We will be following the Partners in the Gospel process called the **One Parish Plan (OPP)**. The planning process will start in earnest in early 2026 and be completed in 2028.

The One Parish Plan will address several questions:

- Who are we?
- What do we want to become?
- How do we get there?
- What should we be called?

To guide the process, **Fr. Ross will be** appointing a Parish Family Advisory **Council**. Think of it as the pastoral council for the parish family of St. Mark and St. Matthew. 9-12 parishioners will be selected to serve on the Council. **If you** are interested in serving on the Parish Family Advisory Council, an application is on the website and can be found in the vestibule of each **church**. Applications should be completed by the end of September with the selection happening in October. There will likely be monthly meetings starting in November 2025 along with several listening sessions over the 2+ year period.

Please prayerfully consider your interest and pray for the work of this important council.

August 31, 2025 Parish news & events